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ED Corner

Updates from Daryl Lucke, Executive Director

Happy New Year!  I always love changing the calendar to a new year.  It feels like a blank page; an
opportunity for personal growth and development and setting new goals. 

If your goal this year includes saving money, check out our benefit feature on our retirement plan. 
Remember that Fort Pitt Financial Group offers our employees free financial planning.  This alone
is a nice savings- getting financial advice for free.

The new year brought some changes to MLEDP as some staff made the decision to move on to
new opportunities.   We will miss Jamison Spinogatti, CD at Howe KC, Danielle Nuttridge, CD at
Markham, and Ashley Seiler, CD at Lincoln- we wish them happiness and success in their new
positions.   Congratulations to Savannah Wilson who was promoted to CD at Markham.  I
appreciate all the efforts that staff are giving us to ensure consistency in programming and working
additional hours while we recruit for vacancies.   

Improving our communication is a new year agency goal.  Whether it is within the center, with
parents, with administration, or communication from the office.  We will also be doing more
frequent short staff surveys to access staff needs.   Be on the look- out for the behavior survey
within the next couple of days.  Your responses will help us design the all-staff training on Feb. 19th
to better meet staff needs.

Our center spotlight this month focuses on Washington’s communication efforts and highlights their
parent newsletter which may serve as a resource for other centers.  Check it out for inspiration. 

I appreciate each and every one of you and the dedication to our children and the agency.

Daryl,

Executive Director

 



Events

Survey Results

Thank you to everyone who took the time to complete our survey
about staff activities.  We heard from just over half of you! The
results show the majority of you are interested in:

In-person activities
Events about once a quarter
Team building activities and happy hours.

In addition, everyone loves the annual dinner and most of you
feel that social events contribute to job satisfaction. We will use
this info to help plan events in the future. Stay tuned!

January Birthdays &

Anniversaries

 
Birthdays
Lisa Cushman 1/5 
Jen Laux 1/13
 
Anniversaries
Jenna Stevey- 1/11 (1 year)
Debbie Molinari- 1/31 (13 years)
Janet Krajnak- 1/10 (12 years)
 

Birth Announcement!

 
Congrats to Chelsea, Center Director at Foster, on the birth of her
daughter, Lily!

Congratulations!



Join and Post in our
Facebook Group!
 

Congrats to Katelynn Wanielista on winning the first $50 gift
card!  She won simply by posting in our Facebook group.  It's a
great way to share ideas and acticvities.  Keep posting - we will
draw the next winner at the staff training in February!

Center Spotlight

Washington Center

This month we spotlight, Center Director, Peter Yohe and the Washington team of Courtney,
Holly, John, Judy.  They do a phenomenal job at making communication a top priority for not only
staff and children but parents as well. The Washington newsletter is a great example of how to
share with parents the importance of what we do each day at the center while also highlighting
specific programming successes. See example below.

https://link.pblc.it/c/813672487?method=URL&token=3301550TaRnL
https://link.pblc.it/c/813672487?method=URL&token=3301550TaRnL


washington-newsletter
  download

Benefit Spotlight

Retirement Plan

Do you have a New Year’s Resolution to save money?

MLEDP’s  401(k) Plan can help.

Taking advantage of this benefit comes with several perks.  First
of all, it is like giving your future self a high-five because you’re
setting yourself up for a more comfortable retirement.  Plus, the
contributions you make are tax-deferred, so you can save some
money on your taxes now. 

https://link.pblc.it/c/813680000?method=URL&token=3301639CurSv
https://link.pblc.it/c/813680000?method=URL&token=3301639CurSv
https://link.pblc.it/c/813680000?method=URL&token=3301639CurSv


The agency offers a “cherry on top” by matching your
contributions 100% on the first 3% of salary deferral- essentially
giving you free money.  And, let’s not forget the power of
compound interest- your money can grow over time, making you
feel like a financial wizard! Another generous aspect of the plan is
that staff are fully vested after 3 years of employment (33.3%
after one year and 66.7% after two years).  

Eligible employees are automatically enrolled in the plan at a 1%
contribution rate.  Staff have their own retirement portal on the
401(k) website- my.vanguardplan.com.  Here you can change
your contributions, elect email notices, and participate in
educational videos and blogs.   On your portal, go to the
Wellness Center to visit the online education library.  Questions
can be asked at 866-794-2145, M-F 8:00am-8:00pm.

Staff are also offered the benefit of FREE financial advice from
our partners at Fort Pitt Capital- an investment management firm
focusing on creating customized investment strategies for their
customers. They can be reached at RPS@fortpittcapital.com or
412-921-1822.

Reminders

January Pay Periods:

The 1/12 pay covers hours worked from 12/11-12/31. 

The 1/31 pay covers hours worked 1/1- 1/14

Long Days

Jan 15th and Jan 22nd are long days for the agency. Please make note of your schedule for the
day.

mailto:RPS@fortpittcapital.com


Periodic Reviews

 DHS requires parents to review their child’s file every 6 months.  For MLEDP that occurs in
January- February.  Bethany will inform parents to review the information and make any changes
they want to make.  The centers will receive a printout from each family that the review has been
completed.  You will also receive an updated copy of the child’s file if changes were made.  Both
copies should go in the child’s file. If changes were made to the emergency card, replace with the
new version and shred the old.

https://publicate.it/?e=391317

